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FICSA Standing Committee for Legal Questions 

 

FICSA Secretariat 

 
Dear colleagues, 
 
The Internal Justice Council of the United Nations was created in In 2008 through UN General 
Assembly resolution 62/228 to ensure independence, professionalism and accountability in the 
system of administration of justice. The principal tasks of the Council are selecting judges, drafting a 
code of conduct for the judges and communicating its views on the implementation of the system of 
administration of justice. The Council prepares and includes in its annual report to the Assembly, for 
its approval, a detailed programme of work for each calendar year in accordance with the mandates 
under relevant Assembly resolutions. 
 
For the current General Assembly session, please see report A/78/121. 
 
Our records indicate that your organizations use the UN Administrative Tribunal, Dispute Tribunal or 
OSLA. The Internal Justice Council invites you, through FICSA, to provide your views on the programme 
of work of the Council as set out in the report above, specifically on the items below: 

a) Reviewing the code of conduct for the judges of the Dispute Tribunal and the Appeals 
Tribunal;   

b) Continuing to examine fear of and protection against retaliation for staff bringing cases and 
those testifying before the Tribunals and for reporting misconduct, including further 
information on the progress made in protection against retaliation for both staff and non-staff 
personnel in the context of the reviews currently under way;   

c) Providing recommendations to reduce the number of unfounded applications.  
 
Specifically pertinent to element c) of the Council’s programme of work, the Council requests inputs 
pertinent to the report of the Advisory Committee for Administrative and Budgetary Questions, 
A/78/580, paragraph 11, copied below for convenience:  
11. The Advisory Committee trusts that the Secretary-General will provide information in his next 
report on existing tools and mechanisms to minimize the risk of unnecessary, vexatious and/or 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.undocs.org%2Fa%2F78%2F121&data=05%7C02%7Cficsa%40un.org%7C73fc23f29f1d4334750a08dc74b54522%7C0f9e35db544f4f60bdcc5ea416e6dc70%7C0%7C0%7C638513569107664409%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2r1QoSchVJfyU4ZfOzLoBdhgf2AQdMicSxl0lVDakaU%3D&reserved=0


  

frivolous litigation, including on the filtering role of the Management Evaluation Unit, on the current 
level of recourse to the informal system of administration of justice, and on decisions by the Tribunals 
awarding costs against parties that manifestly abuse the proceedings, in accordance with their 
statutes, as well as more granular data on decisions of non-receivability by the Tribunals. The 
Committee also trusts that enhanced data and statistics on applications that are determined to be 
frivolous, vexatious and/or an abuse of the Tribunals’ process, including related cost implications, will 
be provided in his next report (see also para. 6 above). 
 
If your Staff Association/Union members have any views on the above, we would appreciate it if you 
could forward them to FICSA to channel to the Internal Justice Council by Monday, 20 May 2024. 
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